


 

“Christmas Baskets” For Newton And Kwis School 
 

This year St. Matthew’s is providing gift cards as a 
“Christmas Basket” to selected children and their families 
at Newton and Kwis schools. We are doing this instead of 
asking people to provide poinsettias for the Sanctuary. The 
schools are selecting the children and their families. We are 
providing $50 gift cards so each family can have a special 
Christmas Dinner. Donations need to be in the church office 
by this Monday, December 13th so that the “Christmas 

Basket” gift cards can be distributed before the schools take their Christmas break.  

When people give poinsettias, their gift is in someone’s memory or honor. The church 
shares the poinsettias list of gifts in memory/honor of someone in the January ParishScope. 
When people give towards Christmas Baskets, they often choose to give anonymously. 

So, donations of all sizes can be given in any or all of the ways described below. Any 
amount helps. But, $50 provides an entire gift card for a Christmas Basket. 

• make a donation in honor of an individual or couple who is still living. The name of 
the person or couple you’re honoring (but not the amount) will be published in 
the January ParishScope. 

• make a donation in memory of someone who has passed. The name of the person or 
couple you’re remembering (but not the amount) will be published in the January 
ParishScope. 

• make an anonymous donation. Anonymous donations will not be published in the 
January ParishScope. 

You can get your Poinsettia Christmas Basket donation to the church by: 
• Putting your donation in the offering plate on Sunday. Mark your gift “Poinsettia Gift 

Basket” and include the names of those you are honoring/remembering. 
• Mailing your donation. But also e-mail the church office so that we know your gift is 

on its way. Mark your gift “Poinsettia Gift Basket” and include the names of those 
you are honoring/remembering. The church address is  15653 Newton Street, 
Hacienda Heights, CA 91745 

• Bringing your donation to the church. While the office may be closed, the locked box 
on the office door is always "open".  Mark your gift “Poinsettia Gift Basket” and 
include the names of those you are honoring/ remembering. Use the locked box 
on the front door of the church office. 

• Making an online donation at www.stmattsumc.com. Choose the “Poinsettia Gift 
Basket” option. But also e-mail the church office with the names of those you are 
honoring/remembering. 

Thank you for your support of this project to help children and their families in our community 
this Christmas.  







You can write to the family c/o Debbie & Tom Thews, 5 Morella, Foothill Ranch, CA 92610.



From the 8:00 am Worship 
 
 Have you seen a migration of butterflies? In our Sunday focus in October, 
we went on a journey of the cute crawling caterpillar with its stripes. I would 
like to share my memories of these furry creatures crossing my path and 
stopping on a bridge leading to my family’s home. My best friend and I 
stopped and crouched down on the bridge to admire the furry little body and 
many legs. We invited the little creature to climb onto my friend’s finger and 

into his palm. Then it inched up my finger and into my palm. In my early childhood, I was unaware of 
this little creature’s next stages of life. But its softness put a smile on the faces of two second or third 
graders with a love of nature. 
  When I came to St. Matthew’s UMC in the early 80’s, I became involved with a young adult 
college and career fellowship group. It did outdoor hiking, camping and biking adventures in our local 
mountains and river ways and beyond. And, it had a camping spot in the Santa Monica Mountains. 
Another memory of butterflies was witnessing a great migration of the Monarch Butterfly. Something I 
had never encountered until my new life stage as a young adult emerging into my career path in 
Southern California. The majestic flight of a swarm of butterflies fluttered around my head leading me 
along the trail when a couple of butterflies landed on my arm in a peaceful rest. 
 In Isaiah 60:1 we read; “Arise, shine for your light has come, and the glory of the Lord has 
risen upon you.” 
 I don’t know about you, but in the past twenty months I have been dealing with where do we go 
from here.  In a season of uncertainty for twenty months, we may now be seeing a light on the 
horizon with a new life ahead coming into focus. 
  As I journeyed along the trail in 2020, I have experienced the sadness of deaths of friends and 
frustrations and being a part of the cancel culture. But, remembering the hope that Jesus gave me, 
for with his stripes, he went to the cross and died for my sins.  
  Teaming up with fellow believers to bring a life stage of struggles and offer of new possibilities. 
The cancel culture with the negative vibe of I am done with you causes me to be ponder at a lot about 
who I am. 
  On Face Book and Instagram, I have shared with new Scouts BSA friends. While many miles 
apart, it helped many scouts continue and obtain the final stage and earn the rank of Eagle Scout. 
One scout that was ready to give up and quit scouting picked himself up and has recently joined me 
as a new Eagle Scout Brother. While miles apart, the nomad young adult from my former home BSA 
Scout Council connected with me and we because hiking partners via Instagram on Saturday 
morning hikes sharing our solo treks on IG TV. We helped each other on fund raising projects. One 
involved opening the doors for a project here at St. Matt’s that in turn helped with his Eagle project at 
Shiner’s Childrens’ Hospital for a play area.    
 When I envision a butterfly, I see the majestic, outstretched wings of many hues and 
colors.  Coming out of a life of struggles. God is inside of me. Jesus found me and at a Crusade 
where I accepted Jesus into my life. While I am not yet perfect, it marked the beginning of becoming a 
disciple on a mission venturing on God’s earth to reach out and share the love of Jesus Christ and 
always helping people.  
  In Jude 24, it says: “Now to him who can keep you from stumbling and to present you before 
his glorious presence without fault and with great joy—to the only God our savior be glory, majesty, 
power, and authority, through Jesus Christ our Lord, before all ages, now and forevermore! Amen.” 
  So, if you see a butterfly, capture its likeness. Send it to someone special and thank them for 
being a friend. The prayer and communion 8:00 am worship fellowship is once again back to sending 
care images of love to you. 
 As we journey through the scriptures collecting images of God’s mystery to life. 
  
         The Eight o’clock Worship Coordinators et al.   





 

 
 
 

WE CONTINUE TO GET TOGETHER . . . 
 
 

THE ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS meets Sunday mornings at 8:30am via Zoom.   
       If you are coming by phone   If you are coming by computer 
   Dial: 1-669-900-6833   Go to https://zoom.us/join  
   Meeting ID: 832 3700 6446#  Meeting ID: 832 3700 6446  
   If asked for a second ID: #   Password: 778913  
   Password: 778913# 
  
 

THE SHALOM GROUP meets In-person in the Church Office, beginning at 10:00 a.m. each 
Monday morning. Call Sharon Kline for more information.    
 
 

WOMEN'S BREAKFAST gets together by Zoom at 8:30am each Wednesday. Any questions, 
please contact Chris Gallagher.  
  If you are coming by phone                 If you are coming by computer, tablet 
   Dial: 1-669-900-6833                             Go to https://zoom.us/join 
              Meeting ID: 638 574 0531#                Meeting ID: 638 574 0531 
              If asked for a second ID: #   Password: 118405   
              Password: 118405#                              
     

THE MEN’S BREAKFAST GROUP meets each Thursday morning at 8:00am at IHOP. 
Phone David Crain for further details   

                         
 

The first Thursday of each month OUR LADIES GET TOGETHER IN-PERSON FOR 
LUNCH AT CASA BLANCA. We meet for lunch starting at 11:30am.  

 
 

THE BOOK CLUB meets the third Wednesday of each month. We meet in the Church 
Library/Office beginning at 12:30pm.  
 
 

TOP OF THE HILL meets via Zoom the second Monday of each month at Noon. But no 
meeting in December because of the Holiday Gathering on December 5th. To join via zoom, 
please click on the following link. Our topic will be a holiday themed and a lot of fun for all.  Please 
join us. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85212231333?pwd=dFNRSlRqdjY5NlFXeitSSHJzenRjQT09 
 

 

MARTHA CIRCLE AND EVE CIRCLE have reorganized into one Circle. They will meet on 
the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 1:00pm in Dodrill Hall. Call Dorothy Persinger for more 
information. New members will be welcomed!  

https://zoom.us/join
https://zoom.us/join
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85212231333?pwd=dFNRSlRqdjY5NlFXeitSSHJzenRjQT09


 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

December Birthdays And Wedding Anniversaries  
 

    Dec. 2  Patricia Kunishima 

Barbara McLaughlin  

    Dec. 10   Ian Rogers  

                              Dec. 16  Dr. Elaine Drake-Hurst 

    Dec. 18  Rick Kunishima 

    Dec. 20  John Robinson 

    Dec. 24  Leah Cruz-Wood  

                              Dec. 25  Dorothy Tarvin 

    Dec. 27  Eileen Casterline 

       Lisa Zepeda  

       

 

ANNIVERSARIES  

Dec. 8    Jack & Caroline Weatherford   

Dec. 20         Don and Linda Pastrana  

Dec. 28    Rich & Denise Kozak 

Dec. 29         Terry & Joy Feulner   

 

 
 
 

 






